UMPS MEETING MINUTES
December 5, 2013
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Vice-President Debbie Klein.  Cherie was unable to make it tonight.
Minutes


Michelle Liederbach motioned to approve the minutes.  Doug Kazinski seconded the motion.

Treasurer’s Report


Julie Bennett presented the Treasurer’s Report.  Most of the activity for this month was related to the craft fair.  We already have early orders for booths for next year.  Final net profit (booths, admissions, raffle, and concessions) came to $5727.  $2000 will be moved to the scholarship fund.  In January we will talk about potentially increasing the number of scholarships provided by UMPS.  Left over awards money will go into general fund.
Therese Rilling approved the Treasurer’s Report.  Shari Hanneman seconded the motion.
Director’s Reports

Miss Schlecht
There is a choir newsletter on the choir web site.  The choir concert will be held on Dec 19th at 7:30pm in the Multi-Purpose Room.  All 3 Choir groups will be performing.  The choir has new platforms which they’ll be using.  
Spring Musical auditions will be held next week Monday-Thursday, except for Wednesday which is a half day. Practice will start the 2nd week of January.   Students can sign up for auditions online at http://Tinyurl.com/franklinmusical .  Information about schedules, rehearsals, and ticket sales will be available on the site.  Pit auditions will be held after winter break. 
Other news: The Jazz Cabaret date has been changed to March 8th.  Choir will be going to Riverside to see Pentatonics perform on Feb11th.  Chamber Choir sang for the Veterans Day breakfast.  Choir decals are on sale for $2.  Jamie placed another Spiritwear order.  Solo & Ensemble dues are due Dec 20th.

Mrs. Umhoefer 
The students gave a great Jazz performance on Nov 20.  The Band Concert will be held in the gym on Dec 18th.  All bands will perform with a combined performance at the end.  There is a 6:45PM report time.  Girls should wear all black in concert dress with shoulders covered.  Guys will be given tux jackets from school.  
Pep Band A will perform tomorrow.  There will be a combined Pep Band A & B next week, Dec 14th, since one performance was missed for the State football game.  Allie was proud of the students who performed for the State football game. 
Students are selecting Solo & Ensemble pieces.  Dues are due the 2nd week after winter break.  The Jazz Cabaret date has been moved to March 8th to accommodate schedules.  Swingin’ Company B, a 30-40s USO style big band will perform.

Mr. Hull was not present and did not send a report.

Old Business – 
Craft Fair – Everyone gave Sonji a hand for her great work leading the craft fair.  Sonji thanked everyone for helping make it a success.  We have people identified to lead & help with the fair next year.  

Butter Braids – The fundraiser was a success with 134 braids sold for $1726.  $680.80 will go into student accounts.
Marcus Movie Fundraiser – Shari indicated that 16 students bought tickets for a total of $2105 and a profit of about $315. 
Debbie reminded us that students can use money fundraising money in their student account to pay for Solo & Ensemble.

New Business:
Cookie Walk – The cookie walk will be held on December 14th.  The Google doc for volunteer sign-ups will be posted soon.  Students can sign up as well, for volunteer hours.  Cookies will be collected on Friday in the band room or cafeteria after school.  Cookies can also be brought into the cafeteria on Saturday morning if needed.  Debbie suggested bringing cookies in something like a big shirt box, something that doesn’t have to be returned.  We discussed incentives for bringing in cookies.  We decided on giving away 2 $10 iTunes cards: one for best holiday cookie design (Sonji’s suggestion) and one for the most cookies brought in.  Holiday cookies are encouraged, anything that’s typically given at Christmas time.  Anything with nuts should be labeled.  Debbie will email Sonji to get cheap Styrofoam plates for holding cookies.  Debbie thinks that we still have some holiday plates we usually sell and will check for them.  
Jazz Cabaret – The date of the Jazz Cabaret has been moved to March 8th.  It will be held in the Cafeteria.  The high school & middle school jazz bands will have a jazz clinic in the afternoon.  The Cabaret will be held from 5-9PM, featuring all of the music groups.  It will close with a guest artist.  There will also be food and a silent auction.  We will be looking for volunteers to help out on our committee.  Meetings for preparations will be held at Cherie’s house on the following Sundays at 7PM: January 12, February 16, and March 2nd.  Final preparations will be discussed at the March 6th UMPS meeting.  There will be a wrap up meeting on March 9th.  It would be good to have more people involved this year if possible since some of the committee members have seniors who are graduating. More people will be needed for next year.   Allie indicated that the band should be fun.  It’s a 1940’s Glenn Miller Style band.  She is planning to ask Mrs. Byrne (FHS dance teacher) to see if she would be able to lead the audience in swing dance instruction.
There was a motion by Michelle Liederbach to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Sue Koloske.  The Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Babula, Co-Secretary

